
 

  An expanded meeting was held today at the Research Institute "Ecology, Bio and 

Nanotechnologies". 

The director of the Atyrau Institute of Forest and Animal Protection Muratullin 

Zhanadil Tlekkabyluly took part in the meeting. 

During the meeting, the methods of planting trees in salt areas and the issues of 

approving the method according to the patent of Professor Bolat Mukhambetov at 

the Atyrau Institute for the Protection of Forest and Wildlife were discussed. 

 

 


